
The Council has proposed the following revision for Standard 6, Students (additions are underlined, 
deletions are struck through): 
 
Standard 6, Students 
 
The number of professional degree students, DVM or equivalent must be consistent with the resources 
and the mission of the college. The program must be able to demonstrate, using its outcomes 
assessment data, that the resources are sufficient to achieve the stated educational goals for all enrolled 
students. 
 
Colleges should establish post-DVM/VMD programs such as internships, residencies and advanced 
degrees (e.g., MS, PhD), that must complement and strengthen the professional program and not 
adversely affect the veterinary student experience. 
 
Student support services must be available within the college or university. These must include, but are 
not limited to, appropriate services to support student wellness and to assist with meeting the academic 
and personal challenges of the DVM program; support for students with learning or other disabilities; 
and support of extra-curricular activities relevant to veterinary medicine and professional growth. The 
college must establish and promote an academic climate that provides inclusion and equity for all 
professional degree students, and in which the growing diversity of the student body is recognized as an 
invaluable and mutually rewarding enhancement of the college’s learning and social environment. 
 
In relationship to enrollment, the colleges must provide accurate information for all advertisements 
regarding the educational program by providing clear and current information for prospective students. 
Further, printed catalog or electronic information, must state the purpose and goals of the program, 
provide admission requirements and procedures, state degree requirements, present faculty 
descriptions, clearly state information on tuition and fees along with procedures for withdrawal, give 
necessary information for financial aid programs, and provide an accurate academic calendar. 
Information available to prospective students must include relevant requirements for professional 
licensure.  

 
Each accredited college must provide a mechanism for students, anonymously if they wish, to offer 
suggestions, comments, and complaints regarding compliance of the college with the Standards of 
Accreditation. These materials shall be made available to the Council annually. 
 
 


